

## THE SECRETARY OF AGRICULTURE WASHINGTON

September 20, 1920.

My dear Carter:

Upon my return to Washington today, your letter of September 1 was brought to my attention. I appreciate your courtesy in writing to me and I note with much interest what you say regarding the completion of your new building. It would give me much pleasure to visit Fort Worth and to see something of your plant and its equipment and I shall certainly take advantage of the first opportunity to do so. While I have no plans to go to Texas, it may be possible for me to make a trip in that direction some time between now and the first of December.

I appreciate the difficulty you are having in securing paper at a reasonable price. Successful Farming is confronted with a similar situation but I do not know what. if anything, can be done to furnish relief.

With all good wishes, and hoping that I may have the pleasure of seeing you in Washington soon. I am

Sincerely yours,

Mr. A. G. Carter,

Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

perhole